
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To         Circular No. 19-03/2023 
All Affiliated State Units – AFI      Dated: March 30, 2023 
 

Dear Colleagues, 

The AFI is working very hard for the all round development of Athletics in the country. It started 

with the preparation of the Indian athletes, selection of the talent, our education programme 

through which we are producing the coaches, technical officials, conducting seminars, to bring 

efficiency and transparency in the working of AFI/State Associations and District Associations. 

It has been observed that the states are lacking in preparing their teams which should consist of 

coaches, technical officials, competition management, details of Federations which includes 

registration certificates, bank account, PAN number and the date when the election had been 

conducted.  It is the responsibility of each of us to work  in the same direction to achieve the 

outstanding results.  

It is also observed that some of the outstanding coaches/technical officials/athletes are not 

deputed by the State Associations because of reasons known to them. AFI will not tolerate this 

type of irresponsible behaviour of the states which is becoming impediment in the fast growth 

of Indian Athletics. 

It is also the responsibility of everyone i.e. athletes/coaches/technical officials and other 

officials that they must behave properly, maintain congenial atmosphere and follow directions 

issued by AFI and State Associations from time to time. 

There are number of complaints from the athletes and others that they are being ignored by 

the State Associations inspite of their merits. I take this opportunity to request you to involve 

all those people who are keen to take part in the development process. 

Regards, 

 
 
 
Dr. Adille Sumariwalla 
President, AFI  


